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Presenter/Contact
Jennifer Cain, Capital Programs Manager
(830) 221-4646 - jcain@nbtexas.org

SUBJECT:

Approval for the City Manager to enter into a professional services agreement with Cobb Fendley to
provide engineering design, bid phase and construction phase services for San Antonio Street, from
Academy Street to Walnut Avenue, as part of the 2013 Bond Program.

BACKGROUND / RATIONALE:

The City-wide street program was approved by the citizens in the 2013 Bond Election. Projects in this
program could include: mill & overlay, curb repair/replacement, sidewalk repairs, and ADA
improvements.

On March 26, 2018 Council approved to move forward with San Antonio Street rehabilitation from
Academy Street to Walnut Avenue. On June 12, 2018 the City released an Request for
Qualifications (RFQ) for the Alamo Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (AAMPO) funded City-
wide Pedestrian Improvement project which includes the removal and/or replacement of City
sidewalks in various locations. One location chosen as part of the Pedestrian Improvements project
parallels the same “footprint” as the San Antonio Street project, Academy to Walnut Ave. It is
recommended by staff to utilize Cobb Fendley for the roadways improvements as well to improve
coordination between the two projects and to benefit from this turn-key opportunity. Cobb Fendley
has the experience and resources available to take-on both projects simultaneously.

As of October 16, 2018, NBU has initiated their construction contract for the replacement of the
existing sewer and water utility in this location and is contracted to run through June 2019 which will
allow time for the proposed design of the roadway improvements.

ADDRESSES A NEED/ISSUE IN A CITY PLAN OR COUNCIL PRIORITY:
X |Yes City Plan/Council Priority [Strategic Priorities: 3 - Continue an ongoing program
of infrastructure construction and maintenance

FISCAL IMPACT:

The total costs for professional services to complete the engineering design and all subsidiary tasks,
which will include plans, specifications and cost estimates will be $79,806.50. There are sufficient
funds remaining in the 2013 Bond Program for this work.

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:
N/A
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends approval of the professional services agreement with Cobb Fendley to provide a
comprehensive design, bid and construction phase package in the amount of $79,806.50 for San
Antonio Street, from Academy Street to Walnut Ave, as part of the 2013 Bond Program.
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